	whaley bridge town council

	Mechanics Institute, Market Street, Whaley Bridge, High Peak, SK23 7AA

Town Clerk: Mrs S Raybould  Tel:  01663 733068  Fax: 01663 734934

e-mail:  whaleybridgetowncouncil@supanet.com



	Meeting:
	Annual Town Meeting

	Date:
	28th April 2006

	Time:
	7.30pm

	Venue:
	Mechanics Institute

	Present:


	See attached Attendance Register


MINUTES

	T/2006/01 
	Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Ivy Lomas, Bert Bowles, Mr & Mrs Pierce and Cllr Mrs Linda Leather.

	T/2006/02 
	Minutes

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 22nd April 2005 were a true and correct record and the Chairman was authorised to sign them

	T/2006/03
	Matters Arising

It was noted that some residents did not receive The Review, specifically those living on Eccles Road, Elnor Lane and Bings Road.

	T/2006/04
	County Council Report – Cllr B Taylor

County Councillor Barrie Taylor reported that he served on the Scrutiny Committee responsible for environmental services and community services including roads, waste disposal, libraries, museums and youth service provision.  He is Chair of the Services Committee for the Peak District National Park.

He reported that the Youth Club is still open on one night per week but other community users had relocated.  The current DCC policy  is to close fixed location youth clubs in favour of mobile units.  Footsteps is now being used to provide Youth Services facilities for health advice sessions.

Following the Town Council’s campaign for a speed limit reduction on the A5004 past Tescos, a 40mph limit has been agreed.  DCC and the Town Council have resisted parking restrictions along Chapel Road as no alternative parking is available for residents.  

Local schools are over subscribed but other schools in the county have falling role numbers.  

This year DCC increased the council tax by 4.5%, twice as much as for the previous year.

Nina Cory stated that the system of entry to schools had been changed to a clearing system causing problems for pre-schools, schools and parents with forward planning.  Cllr Taylor will pass these concerns on to DCC.

Cllr Walsh expressed concern about the provision of youth services in Whaley Bridge.  The mobile units were proving unreliable, inadequate and inefficient.

Jon Taylor suggested that an outreach worker was required.

Geoff Sullivan expressed concern about speeding traffic entering Whaley Bridge from Long Hill.  It was noted that DCC proposed to introduce a buffer zone prior to the 30mph restriction.  The County Council prioritise expenditure for road safety measures based upon serious injury accident records.  Mr Sullivan also requested the provision of speed cameras.  

Alan Johnson stated that if no further major housing development was permitted in the central area, then no further income could be generated via Section 106 Agreements with developers.

Cllr Taylor stated that he had been campaigning for the Bridgemont Tip to be reopened but a new waste disposal station providing a complete range of recycling facilities was being constructed at Waterswallows near Buxton.

Cllr Walsh stated that the Government set strict criteria as to where speed cameras can be erected and Long Hill did not meet the required criteria.

PC Ratcliffe stated that a survey had been carried out three years ago.  It was agreed to request DCC to undertake a new survey to assess the need for speed cameras on Long Hill (entering Whaley Bridge).

	T/2006/05
	High Peak Borough Council Reports

Cllr John Pritchard 
Cllr Pritchard gave details of his membership of various committees and organisations.

He reported on the work by High Peak Community Housing which has achieved 80% of council houses reaching the decent homes standard.  A joint strategic housing unit had been formed with Derbyshire Dales.  HPBC had been given £2.1 million to fund 54 affordable homes in High Peak but none were planned for Whaley Bridge.  A housing needs survey was being undertaken.

He spoke about the work of the Borough Council including Area Forums, Community Fund, Services for Youth, Concessionary Travel and Friends Groups.  £150,000 had been spent refurbishing Buxton Pool providing facilities for people with disabilities.

Alan Johnson expressed concern about the procedure for concessionary travel.  It was noted that bus companies were charging for single journeys only and not charging return journey rates.  Cllr Pritchard and Cllr Taylor will investigate this anomaly as it was suggested that bus companies could be profiteering from the system.

Elaine Hubble asked whether Corbar Hospital would be affected by Primary Care Trust restructuring but it was noted that this hospital would expand and not close.

Cllr D Lomax – Leader of the Borough Council

Cllr Lomax reported that HPBC had kept the increase in council tax to 3.4% this year.   The introduction of the call centre had been a great success.  Plastic recycling had been introduced at Tescos.  A twin bin waste collection scheme (Binovation) will  be extended to cover the whole borough during 2007.  HPBC has a commitment and budget to construct the Goyt River bridge via the Whaley Bridge Regeneration Partnership.  Some work had been carried out to improve the public toilets and it had been agreed not to introduce a charge for parking at Bingswood Car Park.

An interested party had been identified to increase use of the Pavilion Garden buildings.  

	T/2006/06
	Whaley Bridge Town Council – Annual Report

Cllr Mrs Anne Winter gave the Town Council Annual Report for 2005/6 (copy attached).

	T/2006/07
	Reports from School Governors
Taxal & Fernilee Primary School 

A written report was submitted by Yvette Jeffrey , Headteacher, (copy attached).
Whaley Bridge Primary School
Cllr Mrs Anne Winter reported that the school had been named as a Centre of Excellence for its special needs provision and inclusion agenda.  The school has been rewired and the swimming pool has been renovated.  The car park has been reorganised and resurfaced.  The school choir has raised £18,000 over 10 years for Children in Need and is sponsored by Cedar Finance.

The school website is: www.wbps.org.uk.

Furness Vale Primary School  (Headteacher: Julie Ward)
Cllr Andrew Wild (Parent Governor) reported that the school has 81 children on roll with 5 full time teachers and 7 part-time teaching assistants. Class sizes remain small resulting in above average progress attained at all levels for the last three years.

The School Improvement Plan is committed to improving ICT resources and there is an interactive whiteboard in every class, 30 laptops and 9 computer workstations.  A new fully fitted library has been provided this year.  Improvements have also been made to the school playground.  

School security has been improved with upgraded alarms, new security fencing and gates and ICT security cupboards fitted.

Pupils make full use of the school garden and have taken part in the RSPB bird watching survey.

Last summer the school held a very successful “Prom in the Playground” event which will be matched this year by a “School Circus” .

The PTFA is very active and raises funds via a number of initiatives including seasonal fairs and a paper collection.



	T/2006/08
	Questions and Resolutions

Mr Pierce expressed concern about the use of the notice board at Horwich End for advertising by a local business. The Clerk stated that the notice board should be locked and may have to be relocated.

Elaine Hubble expressed concern about unsightly shop fronts with broken windows.  It was agreed to ask HPBC Conservation Officer whether action could be taken to address the situation.


  Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting.

 ……………………………Chair   ……………………Date
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